OFFICIAL

Reference: CEW22/00327



The Hon Susan Close MP
Deputy Premier
Minister for Climate, Environment and Water
Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science
Minister for Defence and Space Industries
Level 13, State Administration Centre
200 Victoria Square, Adelaide SA 5000
Tel (08) 8226 8520
Email: OfficeoftheDeputyPremier@sa.gov.au

Professor Nick Harvey Chair, SA Branch Australian Coastal Society Ltd

Email: nick.harvey@adelaide.edu.au

Dear Professor Harvey

Thank you for your letter dated 2 November 2022 regarding progress on the State Government's response to recommendations from the Environment, Resources and Development Committee's 2021 *Inquiry into the Coast Protection Board and Coastal Legislation*.

I have instructed the Department for Environment and Water to prepare a response to address the recommendations from the Inquiry with a combination of administrative actions and legislative review. The Department will provide their report for my consideration in time to meet the commitment to table the response to Parliament in 2023.

Please contact Mr Murray Townsend on telephone 0401 123 689 should you wish to discuss further.

Thank you for your interest in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Hon Susan Close MP

Deputy Premier

Minister for Climate, Environment and Water

24/11/2022

